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Mayfield Preparatory School

Believe it!  Achieve it!
Welcome 

Welcome back to Mayfield at the start of the Spring Term. The year has got off to a good start as all the staff and children appear to have come back refreshed and seem to have settled back in to the routine. A special welcome, also, to our new starters in Pre-Nursery, who have all settled in beautifully, and to our new members of staff: Miss Lyons (Art & Design Technology), Mrs Flanagan (SENCO) and Mrs Millichope (Transition). 

Lollipop Lady

Because we had over 500 signatures on our petition, I was invited to address the Council at a Scrutiny meeting on Tuesday 3rd January to explain why we were against the proposal to remove the School Crossing Patrol Wardens, including Linda, from category 2 crossings such as Sutton Road. I was accompanied by three governors, two of whom, Simon Thacker and Councillor Rose Martin, also addressed the council, passionately and eloquently. As a result, a motion was passed to reconsider the proposal and present a new proposal at council on the 8th February for final ratification on 23rd February. It seems that we may be able to save Linda’s position, although the council are investigating how to fund it. I will keep you updated.
Wake ‘n’ Shake

Anyone around at the start of the day will know all about Mrs Pittaway’s ‘Wake ‘n’ Shake’! It is proving very popular with children and staff (and some parents!) and I believe it is having a positive effect on the children’s attitude to learning when they come into school. I would like to say that it is perfectly acceptable for parents to drop children off at the courtyard at 8.30am and then leave for work. There are 4 members of staff on duty and the children are safe and well-occupied with Wake ‘n’ shake. It may also help with parking!!!

Events

Ahead of us lies another exciting and action-packed Spring Term, with a huge range of events to look forward to, as you will see on the Spring Term Calendar. No doubt more events will be announced as the term continues!
To round off this newsletter, I would like to thank all pupils, Staff, parents, Governors and friends of the school who helped to make 2016 such a successful year. Mayfield is thriving and there is a warm glow about the school, inside and out. 
Let’s make 2017 another glorious year to savour! 
Happy New Year!
Mr M Draper
Headmaster
